
SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES IMPROVING LIVES

YOUR
COUNCIL TAX 

2023-24
20 YEARS OF A REAL TERM CUT IN  

YOUR BOROUGH COUNCIL TAX

Over 30,000 residents receive their  
Council Tax bill by email, sign up today:
www.eastleigh.gov.uk/counciltaxebill

http://www.eastleigh.gov.uk/counciltaxebill


DID YOU KNOW?

This year the average Eastleigh Borough Council element for a  
Band D household is £136.97 or £2.63 per week.  

We are committed to delivering high quality, value-for-money 
services. The Eastleigh Borough Council element of your Council 
Tax bill reflects a real term cut for the 20th consecutive year.

Complete a new link road and start 
work on building the first homes 
at One Horton Heath – the most 
sustainable housing development in 
the borough 

Provide a new facility to replace 
Freespace Skate Park 

Work with Bishopstoke Parish Council 
to develop the feasibility design for 
their Memorial Hall and submit for 
planning approval 

Work in partnership with Fair Oak 
& Horton Heath Parish Council to 
complete the community café at New 
Century Park

Begin work on a new solar park and 
ground source heat pump scheme 
at Allington Lane to provide green 
energy

Install a new play area at Kingfisher 
Way, Bursledon

Make improvements to Hedge End, 
Botley and West End village centres

Introduce more tree and bee corridors 
in Bishopstoke, Fair Oak and Horton 
Heath to encourage pollinators 

Just 7% of your total Council 
Tax bill goes to Eastleigh 
Borough Council. 

Parish
 Council

Fire and Rescue

Police

Provided a new open space, 
community grassed pitches and a full 
size 3G football pitch at ‘Berrywood 

Fields’, Hedge End

Purchased 580 acres of 
farmland to help protect and 

enhance our environment

Complete the development  
of Bampton House that  

provides temporary flats for 
vulnerable residents 

Begin work on £3.3million of 
improvements to Itchen Valley 

Country Park

Parish C ouncil

Fire and Rescue

Police

Opened our new country park at 
Windhover Meadows, Bursledon 

Commenced work on the 
redevelopment of the old Post Office 
in Eastleigh town centre

Installed a new skate park at Hatch 
Farm, West End

Provided funding for the refurbishment 
of Station Road play area for Hound 
Parish Council

Completed a new splash pad at New 
Century Park, Fair Oak ready for 
summer 2023

Completed improvements to footpaths 
and waterways at Flexford nature 
reserve, Chandler’s Ford  

Installed play areas at Cleverley Rise, 
Hedge End Way and Kestrel Park

Refurbished Eastleigh bus station toilets

Supported the opening of new 
community facilities at Boorley Park 

Worked with local surgeries to provide 
new health services in Bursledon 

SOME OF OUR ACHIEVEMENTS LAST YEAR INCLUDED: SOME OF OUR PLANS FOR THIS YEAR WILL BE TO: 



Sign up at eastleigh.gov.uk/gardenwaste

Don’t waste time and fuel 
booking a trip to the tip
Join over 23,000 other borough 

residents and sign up today.
Starts on 1 April

JOIN OUR 
GARDEN 

WASTE SCHEME

On Thursday 4 May 2023, local 
elections are taking place across 
230 councils in England.

At these elections, you will need to 
bring photo ID to be able to vote at a 
polling station. A wide range of photo 
ID will be accepted, including 
passports, driving licences and cards 
with a PASS Mark.

If you don’t have an accepted form of 
photo ID, you can apply for a free 
voter ID document known as a Voter 
Authority Certificate.

or call 0800 328 0280

http://eastleigh.gov.uk/gardenwaste
http://electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID

